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March 31, 2010
Sponsor Statement
HB 422 / SB 311
Tourism Enhancement
After decades of steady growth, Alaska is facing a decline of more than 140,000 cruise passengers in 2010 – the most significant drop in visitation the state has ever experienced. A loss of over $150 million in direct and indirect spending, and thousands of Alaska jobs, could result from this decline. Alaska already sustained a loss of approximately 125,000 air, highway, and ferry visitors last year. Visitor industry peak employment is approximately 40,000 when accounting for jobs directly or indirectly connected to non-resident visitation and spending. Including job losses already suffered and potential losses this year, visitor industry related employment is projected to decline by up to 5,000 jobs, or more than 10 percent.
In recognition of the visitor industry’s significance, this legislation seeks to reverse these declines by making Alaska more visible through increased tourism marketing and by making Alaska more affordable through a reduction in the excise tax imposed upon cruise passengers. This legislation also proposes development of a report every three years to provide information about the needs of Alaska communities that host cruise ship passengers as well as usage of the excise tax.
Corporate Income Tax Credit: This bill creates a corporate income tax credit for contributions to the qualified trade association that plans and executes a destination tourism marketing campaign. Alaska will benefit from expanded marketing efforts by increasing visitation and spending. In turn, this activity will create jobs and strengthen the economy.

Commercial Passenger Vessel Excise Tax: Amendments to the commercial passenger vessel excise tax program will reduce the tax rate per passenger and create a periodic report to ensure the rate remains commensurate with the cost of hosting passengers in Alaska. The tax provides funding for projects in areas that are directly impacted by cruise passengers including port expansion and improvements, pedestrian pathways and sidewalks, and other visitor industry facilities.
We can position our economy for growth by attracting more visitors, lengthening visitors’ stay, and encouraging visitors to explore new Alaska destinations. In short, we should make Alaska an appealing and affordable destination, while sending a clear message that we welcome visitors.
I urge your prompt and favorable action on the bill.
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